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Section 840.144  Recordkeeping and Reporting Requirements

a)	The owner or operator of Ash Pond D must file an annual report with the Agency no later than January 31 of each year during the closure of Ash Pond D and for the entire post-closure care period. Once the requirements of Section 840.142 of this Subpart have been met, annual reports are no longer required. The owner or operator must submit groundwater sampling and analysis data and decisions to remove constituents from the monitoring program no later than 30 days after the sampling and analysis have been completed.

b)	All annual reports must contain the following information:

1)	Trend analyses required by Section 840.118(b) of all groundwater monitoring data generated by the groundwater monitoring program required by Section 840.114 of this Subpart;

2)	A copy of any notice submitted to the Agency pursuant to Section 840.118(c)(1)(A) of this Subpart;

3)	A discussion of any statistically significant increasing trends and actions taken to mitigate such trends in accordance with Section 840.118(c)(3) of this Subpart; and

4)	The completed closure or post-closure activities performed during the preceding year.

c)	The owner or operator of Ash Pond D must maintain onsite or at a location specified in the closure or post-closure care plan all monitoring data and trend analysis data for 10 years following generation of the data.

d)	The owner or operator of Ash Pond D must maintain the closure plan until the end of the post-closure care period.

e)	The owner or operator of Ash Pond D must maintain the post-closure care plan for 10 years following the certification of the post-closure report required by Section 840.142 of this Subpart.

f)	All reports, plans, modifications and notifications required under this Subpart to be submitted to the Agency must be submitted in writing to the Bureau of Water, Division of Public Water Supplies, Attn: Hydrogeology and Compliance Unit, 1021 North Grand Avenue East, P.O. Box 19276, Springfield, Illinois 62794-9276 or electronically as authorized and directed by the Agency.
